HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES

Kaiser Building, Heyer Room
2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday June 30, 2009

5:30 pm
Ammended
In attendance were: Pam Whitaker, Al Davis, Ann Strong, Alisha Johnson, Molly Markert, Carla Madison, John E. Collison, Charles Brantigan, Dave Engelken, Jason Marsell and Gary Branch.
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes were read and approved and written.
Humboldt Street Neighborhood Association: A neighborhood meeting was held last Saturday. They are proposing a rezoning B-4 area as Main Street modified to Main Street 3. The proposal was well received with only one vote against the proposal being cast by the neighborhood association itself believing that there was at least one person not present who was opposed to the project. Based on the overwhelming approval, Mike Henry, on behalf of C.H.U.N., suggested that we take a vote at this meeting to provide a letter of support to the Humboldt Street Neighborhood Association. The vote was taken and the rezoning was unanimously approved. Interestingly, the proposed tapering into the residential neighborhood and Main Street 2 across alleys has not made the transition into the new zoning code and Carla Madison will try to get that added to the new code.
Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center: The medical office building proposal has passed the HealthONE Board and is now in Nashville. The plan is to start work on the medical office building in August, and have it fast-tracked so that it will be ready when the new Children’s Hospital is completed late next summer or early fall. The financing of the office building does not follow the usual pattern of a separate developer building the building. There will be no ambulatory surgery center on the first floor. Therefore, the height of the building has been decreased to three stories. Shelled out space for two future operating rooms will be added to the main hospital to compensate for the lack of the ambulatory surgery center.

St. Joseph Hospital Shuttle: Molly Markert announced that today is the last day of the shuttle provided by St. Joseph Hospital. Apparently it is not financially effective for a single hospital to provide this service, and a shuttle only going to one destination is probably not a good idea.

St. Joseph Hospital: Al Davis reports that the Sisters of Charity and the community health foundation that owns Lutheran is still working with the Board of Exempla to figure out what the arbitrators ruling means and what impact it will have on the future. At present there is no information to report.

As far as maintenance of the Children’s hospital site is concerned, Al Davis reports that the Sisters of Charity have a maintenance contract. There is also a fence contract. They are planning to leave it as a chain link fence. Whether the green fabric will be renewed is in question. Also, irrigation plans are pending. We are all concerned about irrigating the trees more than irrigating the lawn, and Al Davis will speak to the people at the Sisters of Charity to try to help with the details. The small portion of land still owned by Children’s Hospital remains a concern.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned, and many went from this meeting to the City Park West Neighborhood Meeting.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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